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July 7, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a report related to staffing for the Department of Public Defense (DPD) requested in two provisos in the 2015/2016 Adopted Budget Ordinance 17941.  It also transmits a supplemental request needed to implement the recommendations in the report.
One proviso appears in the budget for the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) (Section 18) and the other in the budget for DPD (Section 49):

Section 18, P3: Of this appropriation, $200,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report on the sufficiency of the staffing and other resources of the county’s department of public defense in relation to its caseload and a motion that accepts the report, and the motion is passed by the council.  The motion shall reference the subject matter, the ordinance number, the ordinance section number and the proviso number in both the title and body of the motion.


The report shall include, but not be limited to:


A.  An analysis and assessment of the methods used by the executive, in preparing the proposed 2015-2016 biennial budget, to determine the sufficiency of the staffing and other resources of the department of public defense in relation to its caseload;


B.  An analysis and assessment of the concerns raised by the King County public defense advisory board in its budget report dated October 31, 2014; and


C.  Any recommendations for changes in the staffing and other resources of the department of public defense or in the methods used to determine the sufficiency of the staffing and other resources of the department of public defense in relation to its caseload.


In preparing the report, the executive shall work in collaboration with the King County public defense advisory board.


Before transmittal of the report, the executive shall submit a draft report to the director of the department of public defense and the public defense advisory board for their review and comment.  Any comments provided shall be included in the final report. 

Section 49, P1: If the executive forms, or executive branch employees participate in, a work group to consider the staffing needs of the department of public defense, its caseload levels, its transition plans, the impact budget changes could have on the clients the department serves or on the quality of public defense in King County, or related matters, the executive shall transmit to the council monthly reports on the membership, status, progress and recommendations of the work group.


The executive shall not lay off any employe of the department of public defense who is an employee on January 1, 2015, before the earlier of either the date the report and motion required by section 18, Proviso P3, of this ordinance is filed or April 1, 2015.

The work group consisted of the King County Public Defender, interim Director Dave Chapman through mid-January, and Director Lorinda Youngcourt thereafter; Lisa Daugaard and Dave Roberson, two senior managers in DPD; retired Judge Sharon Armstrong, representing the Public Defense Advisory Board; retired Judge James Doerty, representing Superior Court; Gail Stone of the Executive Office, and Dwight Dively, the Director of PSB.  Marc Boman of the Public Defense Advisory Board also participated extensively.

This report reflects the culmination of the group’s work.  The group reached consensus on all findings and recommendations included in this report.  These recommendations further the Justice and Safety goal in the King County Strategic Plan. 
Low-income and communities of color are disproportionately over represented in the criminal justice system.  Providing effective public defense to these individuals is consistent with the County’s Equity and Social Justice Fair and Just principle to promote fairness and opportunity for all residents.  
It is estimated that this report required 265 staff hours to produce, costing $26,000.
Thank you for your consideration of this report and supplemental ordinance.  The report’s findings will help King County maintain its status as a national leader in public defense.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Lorinda Youngcourt, King County Public Defender

